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	PTO Meeting Minutes
	April 5, 2017


Time:  7:03pm
 

Attendance:

Pam Vail, President

Silke Carlson, Co-Vice President, Committee Chair

Nicole Moore, Co-Vice President, Grade Level Oversight
Kelli Castro, Correspondence Secretary
Brittany Meyer, Recording Secretary
Absent: Monique Phua, Treasurer
Teachers in Attendance:  Jaime Reilly
Board Members in Attendance: None    

_____________________________________________________________________________________

Welcome/Call to Order: Pam:  Thank you for coming tonight., teachers, staff, principals. We are going to go ahead and get started with our Principal Round Table. Please make sure you sign in. 
Mr. Lubisco:  Thanks everyone for coming out tonight. Just some things to go over but also, Mr. Tennant our Assistant Principal is here. Next month I may not be here so he is learning the rope in case he has to run the meeting. With that said, want to go over events that happened recently. We have a really busy month coming up as we near the end of the year. But some of the things that happened includes the Devils game. I saw many of you and our students there and thought that was a really great event. A lot of people took advantage of those tickets. We had our second round of Parent / Teacher conferences and remember these were by invitation only so some may have had them but some of you may not have. We had the 3rd grade recorder concert which went absolutely fantastic. That was a combination of recorder and choir so that was a nice night. We had our Faber Fun Day today with a two lap walk around the building because it was National Walking Day. It was good to get the kids outside and it was a nice event to share with them. In the library here a couple of weeks ago, Mr. Chris Washburn came in and donated a book from the NJ Rugby Association. He runs a small club in town that meets during the summer. He wanted to come in and share is love of Rugby with the students and donate the book to the library. Chemistry demonstrations happened here with Mr. Wall. He is a chemist who works in South Plainfield and he came in to his daughters’ third and fifth grade classrooms and did some experiments as well as treating everyone to nitrogen froze ice cream. Read Across America happened last month and that was a huge success. If you follow us on Twitter you got to see all the pictures of our guest readers. Then we also had the night where all the parents came in which was really nice as well. Ms. Willoughby does such a great job getting the community involved every year. And some of the people who came in besides local politicians were NJ Devils employees who donated the tickets and Sparkee from the Somerset Patriots. 
Upcoming events. I am going to throw a bunch at you but these are all on the updated school calendar on the website in real time. Pre-K and Kindergarten Field Day is coming up but is being moved because of rain so we will be having that event when we return. Spring Break is obviously coming up next week. We have a half day this Friday for Professional development. Faber PARCC night for parent information is on April 20th. We have a Walk & Bike to School Day coming up on April 26th. Please do so if you can. We will be starting in St. Johns and Columbia and you can join along the way. The only thing we ask is if you do bike, you have to wear a helmet, even if you are an adult. If you need a helmet, there will be a night that the Middlesex organization will be giving them away as they did last year at the Bike Rodeo. This will all be on a flyer being sent out today and tomorrow. Spring Choir concert will be on May 3rd. And last, PARCC testing will be from May 8th to May 12th, that entire week. We have been chosen by the state to complete one extra test in Language Arts as part of a rotation schedule. Last year went really well last year and major improvements here especially in Language Arts. I know that’s a lot and we will have even more coming up from May to June as we near the end of the year. Honor Roll will on June 8th (finalizing to confirm no other conflicts in other buildings). It will be for 4th and 5th graders recognizing both academic achievements and subject matter such as the arts. We are excited to be celebrating all these different things, character, the arts, academics and more.  Preschool enrollment is still open. All information is online. Report cards are being finalized this week and will be available when we return from spring break. I will send out the usual email blast when they are available on Genesis. 

Lou DeLauro book sale is underway. If you haven’t seen online or in the flyer, Mr. DeLauro was published in the latest “Chicken Soup” book. He wrote an article about his wife and it was published. If you would like to support, the publishers have offered in a pre-sale to anyone purchasing a book at a discounted rate for Faber, $5 of the $10 will be donated to the PBSIS initiative at Faber school to support the Staff and Student reward system. This would make a really nice Mother’s Day gift and of course, read Lou’s note about his wife. If you don’t know, Lou will be retiring this year. He has been a wonderful member of the school community, in chess and computers, etc. He has always given back and been a huge supporter of Dunellen. He is excited to move on to other things and we are sad to see him go. Order forms are available online.

Chromebooks update: With the help of the PTO and central office, we now have 20 or more Chromebooks across 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade in each classroom. Our 2 carts are up to 20 each and that will allow us to take next year’s allotment and max out those 2 carts to 30 and bring 1-1 in grades 3, 4 & 5. So all students will have a chromebook in 3, 4, and 5. This is not to replace instructions but to enhance and our teachers do such a great job to incorporate these books into the classroom. 

Questions: Is the NJ Core Standards curriculum just for NJ? 

Is it basically just the core standards renumbered and re-named for NJ. They are very similar to each other but it’s just small wording changes. Most states have moved away from PARCC and the core standards but NJ is not one of them. It is one of 8 states remaining. 

Treasurer: (Pam): Treasurer’s reports and update budgets are on the table. Most of what is coming in are Tricky Tray sales. I know we have to pay out for the last Faber shirts but that will be on the next report. Chromebooks has also not been paid out yet so that will be another decent payment next month.
 Can I have a motion to approve?  A second?  The treasurer’s report has been approved.
Approval of Meeting Minutes: (Brittany):  Please take a few minutes to review the March meeting minutes. Any questions?  No questions were posed. Can I have a motion to approve meeting minutes?  A second?  The meeting minutes have been approved.

President: Pam: First thing is we were discussing helping BSI to get some new books. These books are a little pricey. We haven’t come up with a number yet but we are thinking of doing a bake sale or pretzel sale in addition to whatever the PTO winds up donating. We were trying to get one in before spring break but we will have a sale when we get back from break.
Tricky Tray Tickets are still available on the website. We have over $3000 already in pre-sale for tickets. Donations are still rolling in. 

Also for Ms. DeSousa, the homework survey was emailed a few days ago. There will be a meeting on April 24th here at Faber to find out what is working and not working for the students in terms of homework. {Mr. Lubisco} We want to make sure we are looking at homework practices and get feedback from the parents to find out how the kids are handling homework. We will have a time after school for parents to come in and discuss and provide feedback. Unfortunately, it’s right after school but it was the only time we could have all the teachers here. We do want everyone’s input.
Nominations for the Board should be in by the meeting. We will have a vote and acceptance at the next May meeting. 

Teacher Appreciation is coming up. Meghan sent out and email. If you are on that committee, please check your email.

Walk-a-thon will be on May 24th and is usually scheduled at 1:30pm for the Pre-k students. You will receive a flyer after Spring Break

Vice President’s Remarks: (Silke): Spring Book Fair will be April 24th – 28th.  There is still slots open for Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. It is Buy 1 get 1 free this time around.   
8th Grade Promotion Party will be June 20th. We need some volunteers to chaperone for this event from 7-9pm. No need for setup or cleanup. 
5th Grade Farewell Party – It will be on June 2nd.  We will need volunteers from the lower grades – 4-5 volunteers. We need help in this committee. Natalie sent out an email and no one responded. If no one can step up and help up, this event may need to be cancelled. She is doing all the work by herself. If you are available to help, please email her. 
Vice President: (Nicole): Spring parties are upcoming this Friday except for Kindergarten who has already had theirs. 
Field Day is being moved to April 21st for Pre-k and Kindergarten so I will send an email out to the team leaders to see if any volunteers have changed and to confirm.
Family Fun Night has been approved for April 21st and the room submission was submitted. It will be a movie night as it’s the easiest thing to set up. We will be showing Trolls.

Corresponding Secretary: (Kelli): The next meeting is May 10th.  Follow us on Facebook

Open Discussion: 
Closing Remarks: (Pam): Thank you again.
Adjourned: 7:37pm
Respectfully submitted: Brittany Meyer[image: image3.png]
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